Of Course Training The Volunteer is Important, But . . .

WHAT

ABOUT
THE STAFFE?
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olunteer services are often regarded as the spon-
‘2 taneous expression of community good will, easily in-
tegrated into agency programs that always need extra
manpower and resources. The importance of planning and
sound administration of volunteer activitiés frequently goes
unrecognized. Professional schools of social work, nursing,
medicine and teacher training seldom include reference to
techniques of working with volunteers. Yet most staff in
human services will have opportunities to supervise or work
with volunteers. They need to develop the skills necessary to
operate effective volunteer programs so that the full benefits
of volunteer skills and talents can be realized.

In the Social Rehabilitation Administration of the District
of Columbia Department of Human Resources (formerly the
D.C. Department of Public Welfare), experience in working
with volunteers goes back over twenty years. At that time
volunteers were invited to participate in the service-giving
divisions of that multi-service agency. Their mission was to
supplement but not to replace staff, to enrich the lives of
clients and to interpret to the rest of the community the
needs and problems of these clients. An additional benefit
developed: to offer career exploratory opportunities for peo-
ple preparing to enter human service professions.

This D.C. sponsored volunteer program progressed slowly
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and with mixed results for ten years. Then, in 1963, a crisis
developed when local newspapers investigated the over-
crowded, understaffed conditions at Junior Village, D.C.’s
home for homeless, dependent children. The descriptions of
the children’s desperate need for attention touched many
people in the community, and volunteers turned out in large
numbers to offer their services. The Junior Village staff was
not prepared for this sudden influx of well-meaning citizens

and chaos ensued.

This crisis made it possible to secure a grant from the Na-
tional Institute of Mental Health to study the impact of an
organized, structured volunteer program upon the child-rear-
ing functions of an institution for children. The Junior
Village Volunteer Project continued for two and a half years
and provided many lessons about the management of volun-
teer services. The over-riding finding of the study was the
need for strong supervision and involvement by staff in the
volunteer activities. Previously, staff tended to withdraw
upon the arrival of volunteers, and many viewed them as in-
truders or as nuisances, necessary for public relations pur-
poses only. According to the reports of the project, a good
volunteer program depends upon the degree of development
of the staff members involved. Since many of the problems
that hampered the progress of the volunteers stemmed from
faulty staff-volunteer relations, the project team concluded
that further progress would require training of staff to work
with volunteers.

In an effort to implement these recommendations, a
search was made for appropriate material to prepare staff to
undertake sound supervision and management of volunteer
services. This investigation revealed a wealth of information


















